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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

April 21, 2022

A new academic year has begun. This year, the Graduate School of Economics and the
Faculty of Economics provide all the classes essentially face—to—face, but it may
be difficult for everyone to show up in the classroom without creating too much
congestion, so we have come up with a scheme to decide who can participate in real
depending on student ID numbers. You may find this confusing at first, so please
let us know if you encounter any unexpected problems. There was also an incident
that made UTokyo-WiFi unstable for some reason (probably because the number of
people to join online classes while on campus has increased), but it seems to have

calmed down for now.

I really hope that we will get to the situation that resembles what we believed to
be normal before the COVID-19 pandemic this year, but the situation is still
unpredictable. The number of infected is very slow to decline, and the number of
infection at the University of Tokyo has been actually rising in the new academic
year. Gatherings that involve eating and drinking outside of classes continue to
be the number one circumstance for infection, so it seems that we need to be

patient a little bit longer.

The situation in and around Ukraine continues to get worse. It is encouraging to
see many nations including Japan are trying to help refugees from Ukraine. What we

can do individually is limited, but our efforts would add up. The University of



Tokyo has begun to support “students and researchers who are no longer able to

secure a safe place to study or research.” (For details, please see https://www.u—

tokyo. ac. jp/focus/en/articles/z1311_00081. html) The University of Tokyo will give

support for travel and housing expenses for students and researchers facing the
difficulties. Other services such as counseling and Japanese language classes may
also be provided. If you know some people who may be candidates for the support or
some people who may know those who need the assistance, please let us know. The
Graduate School of Economics lists a visiting student program on the website, but
we could also accept qualified researchers as well as undergraduate students. The
University of Tokyo Fund is also soliciting donations to be used for this program,
so if you can afford it, please consider giving. You can make donation at

https://utf. u—tokyo. ac. jp/project/pjtl44.

I continue to welcome your feedback on our policies against the pandemic, the
situation in Ukraine, and more. Please email to chair@e.u-tokyo. ac. jp [Please send

from an ECCS Cloud Mail (@ g.ecc.u—tokyo. ac. jp)]

Takeo Hoshi
Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



